Surplus Property (7-11) Advisory Committee Members Bio

Teachers:

Michele Francesconi - Michele is currently a sixth grade teacher at Central Middle
School. She is married to Marc and they have two children who attend Central and
Brittan Acres schools. Michelle has been in education for 25 years. She has been an
educator in the San Carlos School District for 20 years both as a teacher and as a
principal. She also spent some time working for the San Mateo Office of Education
in the curriculum department. Michele has her multiple subject and administrative
credentials as well as her Masters in Educational Administration. Michele has
taught at both the elementary and middle school levels (Board approved 2/11/16)

Administrators:

Allison Liner - Allison is currently the principal at White Oaks Elementary School.
Allison has worked as a teacher and administrator in a variety of districts in
California and on the east coast. Allison is married to Tom Liner and they live in San
Carlos. They have two boys who attend Central Middle School (Board approved
2/11/16).

Persons with expertise in environmental, legal, construction and/or land use
planning, including, but not limited to, knowledge of the zoning and other land
use restriction of the City of San Carlos and County of San Mateo:

Michael Field - Michael found the Commercial Division of Windy Hill Property
Ventures in 2013. He is involved in all aspects of the business and is specifically
charged with the Commercial portfolio. He was previously at The Sobrato
Organization where he was in charge of a commercial portfolio of 8 Million Square
Feet of buildings and led the company’s diversification efforts with the acquisition of
more than 21 Bay Area properties on excess of $550M of consideration. Prior to
that Mike was a broker at Cornish and Carey Commercial. Mike graduated from
Brigham Young University-ldaho with a degree in Accounting. He resides in Los
Altos with his wife, Mary, and their two children (Board approved 2/11/16).

Parents/guardians of students:

Hazel Stabinsky - Hazel has been a San Carlos resident since 2011. Hazel is
married to Allon Stabinsky, an Associate General Counsel for Litigation, Licensing, &
Patents Group at Intel Corporation. Hazel & Allon have two children, a 5t grader at
Tierra Linda Middle School and a 34 grader at Arundel Elementary. Hazel is
currently in her 2nd year as PTA President at Arundel Elementary and has been an
active PTA member since she joined the district in 2011. She has served on the PTA
Coordinating Council for the past two years. Hazel also has been part of the



Business Donations Team for the SCEF Gala for the past three years. She
volunteered in the campaign to pass Measure P, the parcel tax increase.

Prior to dedicating her time to Arundel & the school district, she was a Sales
Manager at the Monterey Plaza Hotel & Spa and the Fairmont San Jose. Hazel
graduated with a Bachelor of Science in Applied Sciences & Arts, specializing in
Hospitality Management (Board approve 2/11/16).

Business Community:

Murat Sumbal - Murat has been a San Carlos resident since 2006. He is married to
C. Tijen Sumbul, a special education teacher in the Palo Alto Unified School
District. Murat and Tijen have two daughters who attend Central Middle School.

Murat is currently working as an Enrolled Agent/Accountant in San Carlos. He
provides CFO services to local companies and non-profits in the SF Bay Area as well
as preparing tax returns and performing audit representation. Prior to opening his
accounting firm, he held management positions in the retail and restaurant
industries. Murat is licensed as an Enrolled Agent by the US Department of the
Treasury and holds BA and MS degrees in Hotel and Restaurant Management.

Landowner/Renters/Neighborhood Association:

Karen Clapper - Karen has been a long time San Carlos resident and has
volunteered for many years in many capacities including The Friends of the San
Carlos Library. Karen has served as a member of the San Carlos City Council and
served as a member and chair of the San Carlos Planning Commission.

Community Member:

Tom Quiggle - Tom has been a long time San Carlos resident and a served as a
member of the Board of Trustees for the San Carlos School District. Tom is software
architect having held senior positions at LinkedIn, Yahoo, and Silicon Graphics. Tom
graduated with a B.S. in Computer Science with a minor in Electrical Engineering
from San Diego State University.



